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 From Our Pastor 

Every New Year creates an opportunity to look back over the past 12 months and review things that we 

have gone through and our accomplishments. This past year, just like every other year has great memories 

as well as tremendous heartaches.  We have seen several of our long term members go to be with the Lord 

this past year.  Many of them that served so faithfully and supported the ministry for many years have 

been promoted to glory.  We could never express in words what the service of these dear people has 

meant to us and to the ministry here at Hollywood.  These individuals will be greatly missed.   

 

Some of our people have walked through some horrendous trials and difficulties.  For some, we have seen 

their trials turned around by God’s great power.   Others are still walking through their situations and  

believing the Lord for victory.  Thank God for His faithfulness, His availability and the great hope that He 

promises for the future.  No matter what we face He is always there, giving us the grace that we need in 

the midst of adversity.  

 

Once again the Lottie Moon Christmas Offering exceeded the goal that was set at the beginning of 2017.  

The faithfulness of many in giving towards world missions is always such a blessing!  How exciting it is 

for our church to see that goal met every year. 

 

The groundbreaking ceremony for our new multipurpose building was in June of 2017.  What a blessed 

day that was when we launched this project that has been talked about for many, many years.  The build-

ing project is well on its way to being completed sometime in 2018.   

 

As of this past Sunday morning, December 31, the church voted to hire a new Associate Pastor in the  

areas of youth and music.  Hal Lloyd will be coming on staff here at Hollywood to serve in these two  

areas of ministry.  Hal, and his wife Carrie are from Newport News were Hal has served our country 

faithfully for 20 years in the Navy.  He and his wife have 5 children.  We are excited to have them join 

our church body and to see how the Lord will use them here. 

 

There are many other areas of ministry that we have seen God’s hand of blessing in.  The new children’s 

program that was launched on Sunday evenings, “Joy on the Ark” has been a blessing for your children.  

The overall giving has been up as well as people being saved and baptized into our fellowship.  Many 

have stepped into key roles and maintained those areas of ministry when there was a vacancy.   

 

As your pastor, I personally want to thank each one of you for your faithfulness in supporting the ministry 

here at Hollywood this past year.  It takes the faithfulness of God’s people in seeing things  

accomplished.  What a blessing it is to think that God would allow us the privilege of being used of Him 

to further His ministry.  May we continue to open ourselves up to the Lord and make ourselves available 

for service. 

 

“Every accomplishment starts with the decision to trust God with the results.”  In Jeremiah 17:7-8 the 

scripture says, "Blessed is the man who trusts in the Lord, and whose hope is the Lord.  For he shall be 

like a tree planted by the waters, which spreads out its roots by the river, and will not fear when heat 

comes; but its leaf will be green, and will not be anxious in the year of drought, nor will cease from  

yielding fruit.”  As we focus on a New Year, may we do it with great anticipation that as we trust God, 

there is no telling the things that we can see happen in 2018.  May I also remind you to keep your “eye on 

the sky” because this could be the year of His great return.  What a blessing that would be!!! 



January 2018 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 

6:00 pm 

WISH 

6-8 pm 

Craft Night 

AHA Hats 

3 

6:45 pm Prayer Meeting 

  7:30 pm Church Council 

 

4 

2-4 pm 

Craft Day 

AHA Hats 

7 pm  

Leadership 

Team 

Meeting 

5 

 

6 

7 

9 am Prayer Meeting 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Worship Service 

6 pm Joy on the Ark/Connect 

Groups/FORGE 

8 9 10 

6:45 pm Year End Business 

Meeting 

11 

 

12 13 

14 

9 am Prayer Meeting 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Worship Service  

Communion  

6 pm Joy on the Ark/Connect 

Groups/FORGE 

15 16 

6:00 pm 

WISH 

17 

6:45 pm Prayer Meeting 

18 

6:30 pm 

Ladies Bible 

Study 

19 

 

20 

11 am 

Baby 

Shower: 

Terri  

Mullins 

21 

9 am Prayer Meeting 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Worship Service 

Baby Shower For Transitions 

6 pm Joy on the Ark/Connect 

Groups/FORGE 

22 23 

 

24 

6:45 pm Prayer Meeting 

25 

6:30 pm 

Ladies Bible 

Study 

26 

 

Men’s 

27 

 

Prayer  

Advance 

28 

9 am Prayer Meeting 

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Worship Service 

6 pm Joy on the Ark/Connect 

Groups/FORGE 

29 30 

6:00 pm 

WISH 

31 

6:45 pm Prayer Meeting 

   



Greeters 

Deacon of the Week(*)/Usher 

Children Church Workers 

January 7, 2018 Bryan Lewis*, Gary Matherly, Randy Gatewood, Chris Falls 

January 14, 2018 Bobby Mullins*, Dale McFadden, Chuck Easley, Drake Easley  

January 21, 2018 Adam Burgess*, Terry Moore, James Lumpkins, Hale Crider  

January 28, 2018 Drake Easley*, Earl Nuckols, Gary Matherly, Leon Haynes  

January 7, 2018 Jacob Doss, Deborah Reynolds, Julie Ragsdale, Shirley Fisher 

January 14, 2018 Christina Falls, Melody Collins, Reba McDaniel, Emma Walden 

January 21, 2018 Hailey Doss, Bonnie Ragsdale, Judy Reynolds, Paige Conner 

January 28, 2018 Madilyn Moss, Shirley Fisher, Dorothy Fowlkes, Emmalee Ayers 

7 Kent and Misty Bishop 

14 Whitni Burnett and Madilyn 

Moss 

21 Karen Carlsen and Frances 

Dasko 

28 Randy and Cassie Gatewood 

Nursery Calendar – January 2018 
Wed Jan 3, 2018  

6:45 pm - 7:45 pm  Paige Conner  

Sun Jan 7, 2018  

10:45 am - 12:15 pm Stephanie and Sara Weiss, Lori and Caroline Doss 

6:00 pm - 7:00 pm James and Sylvia Lumpkins 

Wed Jan 10, 2018  

6:45 pm - 7:45 pm  Holly St. John 

Sun Jan 14, 2018  

10:45 am - 12:15 pm  Randy and Cassie Gatewood, Mary and Madilyn Moss 

6:00 pm - 7:00 pm Donnie and Peggy Moore 

Wed Jan 17, 2018  

6:45 pm - 7:45 pm  Donnie and Peggy Moore 

Sun Jan 21, 2018  

10:45 am - 12:15 pm  Shelly Lewis, Becky Roberts, Donnie and Peggy Moore 

6:00 pm - 7:00 pm James and Sylvia Lumpkins 

Wed Jan  24, 2018  

6:45 pm - 7:45 pm  Faye Shropshire 

Sun Jan 28, 2018  

10:45 am - 12:15 pm Lynita Falls, Devin Motley, Mary and Madilyn Moss 

6:00 pm - 7:00 pm Donnie and Peggy Moore 

Wed Jan 31, 2018  

6:45 pm - 7:45 pm  James and Sylvia Lumpkins 

1 Barry Anderson 

3 Pauline Reynolds 

5 Cody Scarce 

11 Karen Allen  

 Dorothy Fowlkes 

 Larry Weiss 

12 Robert E. Nuckols 

14 Lexi Lewis 

 Claude Reynolds 

17 Jessica Moore 

19 Darren Conner 

 Rebecca Moore 

 Sarah Moore 

 Jacob Doss 

 Jacob Tosh 

20 Linda Barbour 

 Toni Hayden` 

21 Randy Gatewood 

23 Michelle Brock Kendrick 

26 David Patterson 

 Seth R. Weiss 

27 Terri Mullins 

28 Karey Burgess 

 Courtney M. Robertson 

 Melanie Tosh 

29 Lillian Moore 

 Nathan Robertson 

30 Sierra Burnett 

 Jeorgia Robertson 

31 J. Robert McDaniel 

 Robert D. Nuckols 



           2017 Lottie Moon Offering 

2017 Lottie 

Moon Goal   

$14,575.00 

As a church, you have set a 

pledge goal of $14,575.00, 

for the 2017 Lottie Moon 

Christmas Offering.  As of 

December 31, 2017, the 

church has collected 

$17,133.  Congratulations 

Hollywood!  We have met 

and exceeded our goal for 

Lottie Moon in 2017! 

The Mission of the Manger  BECAUSE YOU GAVE 

 1.75 million people heard a gospel  

witness 

 275,000 became new believers 

 14,000 new churches and 4,000 new 

groups were formed 

 21,000 leaders were trained to start new 

churches 

 444,263 nationals met in on-going Bible 

studies 

Statistics taken from the 2014 Annual Statistical Report available 

at imb.org.  

We are hosting a baby shower for Transitions  

Pregnancy Center in Danville (formerly Little Life), 

on January 21.  We will be accepting donations of 

baby items during the morning worship service.  

These items will then be distributed to expectant or 

new mothers in need.  Thank you for helping to 

support these precious new lives!   

In February the American Heart Association will be distributing 

hats to newborns to raise awareness of congenital heart defects 

and help support mothers and babies in living heart healthy 

lives.   On Tuesday January 2 from 6-8 pm and Thursday January 

4 from 2-4 pm we will be meeting in the church fellowship hall 

to crochet or knit hats for this program.  If you would like to help 

and can’t crochet or knit, you can still help by donating medium 

weight acrylic or cotton yarn.  Or if you’d like to learn, come on 

out!  We’d be happy to teach you how!  If you have any  

questions, please see Linette Nuckols.   



We are collecting Box Tops For Education to benefit  
Heritage Academy.  Each box top collected provides the 

school with 10 cents that they can use for any need they may 
have.  You can find box tops on many of your favorite brands, 

and collecting them is easy.  Just clip them off of the box, 
can, or packaging of your product and get them to Linette 

Nuckols.  If you have questions about our box top collection 
program see Linette.   

2017 was a BIG year for Shoeboxes here at Hollywood, 

and we’re looking forward to 2018 being even better!  

This month we will be collecting winter hats, 

scarves, and gloves for Operation Christmas Child 

boxes.  Crafters, handmade hats and scarves are 

greatly appreciated!  For the less crafty, store bought 

items are also welcome.  If you’d like to help, but don’t 

want to shop, cash donations are always accepted!  

Place your items in the Operation Christmas Child  

donation box located underneath the weekly offering board.  

We will be hosting a church wide packing party this coming  

November!    If you have any questions, please see Julie! 

Was getting organized one of your New Year’s  
resolutions?  While you’re cleaning out that closet, please 

remember that Grace A Lot is looking for donations!   
Donations made to Grace A Lot are tax deductible, and 

your donations go to help those in need in our community.  
Grace A Lot provides clothes free of charge to those who 
need them.  If you have clothes, shoes, or accessories that 
are in good condition, please keep them in mind.  If you 

would like more information about making a donation or  
volunteering at Grace A Lot, please contact Judy Reynolds.  



In January WISH will be continuing  their study of  

Seamless by Angie Smith.  Seamless  explores how dif-

ferent parts of  the Bible are connected, in one perfect 

seamless story of  God’s love for us.  Meetings for this 

Bible study are every other Tuesday at the home of  

Blair Lumpkins.  If  you are interested in joining this 

study, please let Blair know! 

On January 18 at 6:30 pm we will be beginning a seven 

week ladies ‘ Bible study.  We will be studying 

“Discerning the Voice of God” by Priscilla Shirer.  This 

study explores how to recognize the Holy Spirit as it 

speaks to you in your Bible study.  Books for this study 

will be available for purchase.  If you have questions 

about this study, please see Holly St. John. 

The Men’s Prayer Advance will be held in 

Roanoke, January  25-27.  This is a special 

time of fellowship and prayer open to all 

men of the church.  If you haven’t already  

registered, you can still sign up to go either 

online or by mail for a cost of $119.  The 

church will have rooms at a local hotel 

available.   If you have questions about 

attending the prayer advance, please con-

tact the church office.  Come see what 

blessings God has in store for you if you 

give Him your time and attention during 

this prayer advance! 



 

The ARK reopens JANUARY 7, 2018  !! 

6:00—7:00 pm 

ALL children ages 2.5 years—6th grade 

 

COME and DIVE into GOD’S WORD with us. 

Ministry & Fellowship Opportunities are also provided for Teens 

& Parents at this time . 

 

What is Joy on the Ark? 

A children’s ministry based on 1 Thessalonians 5: 16-17. 

“Always be joyful.  Never stop praying.  Be thankful in all circumstances, for this is God’s 

will for you who belong to Christ Jesus.” 

We are here to help a child & their family learn God’s Word... learn more about God 

and His love...and remind us He  gives us a joy that can never be taken away. 

Life on the Ark can be long, hard, crowded, scary & smelly BUT our God is … 

FAITHFUL     LOVING      PROTECTIVE      STEADFAST     KIND     GOOD     TRUE 

ALL WE CAN EVER WANT  & MORE! 

Give your child and yourself  the gift of  knowing GOD more in 2018 



It’s A GIRL! 
We will be hosting a baby shower for 

Terri Mullins on January 20 at 11 am in 

the fellowship hall.  Terri is expecting a 
girl.  If you would like to help with the 
shower please see Shelly Lewis or sign 

up in your Sunday School Class or on the 

Information Board. 

Dear Church Family, 

Thank you so much for your kind  
remembrance of me this Christmas.  The gift 
card was lovely, and I appreciate you thinking 
of me!  I do not know what I would have 
done without you this year.  It is a joy to 
serve as your secretary, and a true blessing to 
have such a wonderful church family!  May 
God bless you in the coming year! 

Much love, 

Julie 

We would like to take this opportunity to wish each of you a very Merry 

Christmas and a Happy New Year.  You have been so kind to us and we 

greatly appreciate the cards, gifts and “goodies” that you have given to us.  

Thank you for being such a blessing to us.  May God richly bless you and 

your family this Christmas and may your focus be on Him for all the things 

He has done for us.  
 

The St. John Family 

Dear Hollywood Family, 

Merry Christmas!  We want to extend 

our deepest gratitude to each of you.  

Our time with you was a blessing.  

Time does not appear to be slowing 

down, but our memories at Hollywood 

are fresh in our minds.   The Lord  

remains good and faithful, and we pray 

that you continue to remain in His love 

till He returns.  Love you all!   

In Christ’s Love, 

Luis and Holly Munoz 



December was a big month for our 

Youth!  They made ornaments from 

pieces of the oak trees that had to be 

taken down in order to build our new 

building.  They painted Christmas and 

winter scenes on each piece of wood, 

along with the message, ‘Grow with 

us!’.  The ornaments were then handed 

out to families in the congregation so 

that they could have something to re-

member the past here at Hollywood, 

even as we make way for bright future 

with the new building! 

The Youth also helped assemble the 

treat bags that were handed out to 

the congregation to help celebrate 

Christmas.  Each bag contained an 

apple, orange, and a candy bar.  

These bags are a  long standing tra-

dition here at Hollywood, and this 

year our  Youth worked hard to 

help the tradition continue! 



We also had a Christmas party with lots of fun and fellowship.  We played 

games, enjoyed spending time together,  exchanged gifts, and had yummy 

Christmas treats!   

Join us on Sunday mornings and Sunday evenings in January for more  

exciting events!  We hope to see YOU there! 





Events in February 

 

 

February 10 Young Couples Banquet 

February 24 Sportsmen’s Banquet 

H O L L Y WO O D  B A P T I S T  CH U R CH 

6405 Callands Road 

Chatham, VA  24531 


